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Formulating A Better Future For You

Riddex B1 residual insecticide is a premium, long lasting
insecticide for use in food processing plants, mills, warehouses,
empty transportation equipment, food handling establishments and
dwellings.

DIRECTIONS

GENERAL.  Application should be made as a coarse spray (using a
pressure sprayer with a large orifice to prevent "misting"). 
Spray surfaces to point of run-off (5 litres to 100 square meters
of surface area), where infestation in present, such as floors
and walls with particular attention to baseboard, cracks,
crevices, and other localized areas where insects are present. 
Repeat applications as necessary to maintain control.



EXPOSED STAGES OF ANGOUMOIS GRAIN MOTH, CIGARETTE BEETLE,
DRUGSTORE BEETLE, INDIAN MEAL MOTH, MERCHANT GRAIN BEETLE, SAW
TOOTHED GRAIN BEETLE AND WEEVILS.

Thoroughly treat floor and the walls of the infested area with
attention to cracks, crevices, corners and perimeters. 
Sanitation and dust control are of primary importance.  Fumigate
or destroy infested products.

ANTS.  Apply as a coarse, wet sprat to trails and places where
ants enter premises, such as windows and door sills.

COCKROACHES.  Treat all insect breeding places and harbourages
and adjacent exposed surfaces.

BUILDING, OUTDOOR SURFACES FOR CONTROL OF ANTS, CENTIPEDES,
CLOVER MITES, CRICKETS, EARWIGS, FLEAS, FLIES, GNATS, MILLIPEDES,
MOSQUITOES, SANDFLIES, AND SOWBUGS.  Apply to infested areas
including outside surfaces of screens, doors, window frames,
foundations and other places where insects enter premises.  For
control of ants, spray hills and runways.  For control of clover
mites, give special attention to window sills.

HORNETS AND WASPS.  Apply a coarse wet spray to nests, preferably
after dark when the insects are inside the nests.

BROWN DOG TICKS.  Treat animal sleeping quarters and areas around
baseboards, window and door frames, wall cracks and local areas
of floors.  Repeat as necessary to maintain control.  After
spraying, place fresh bedding in animal quarters.  Do not apply
insecticide to animals or pets.

CAUTION.  In meat and food processing plants, only apply when
plant is not in operation.  No exposed food products,
ingredients, or packaging materials to be left in the room. 
Cover food handling equipment.  Any treated surfaces that may
contact meat food products or other food products should be
washed and rinsed thoroughly with potable water after application
and before re-use for food processing.

PRECAUTIONS

Treat food processing plants early in the season, before canning
or other processing begins.  Repeat applications, if necessary,
when the plant is not in operation.  Do not use as a space spray. 
Keep out of reach of children.  May be harmful if swallowed,



inhaled or absorbed through the skin.  Provide adequate
ventilation of area being treated.  Avoid contact with skin,
eyes, and clothing.  Wash all contaminated clothing with soap and
hot water before re-use.  Avoid breathing spray mist.  Wash
thoroughly with soap and water after handling.  Do not allow
children to contact treated areas until thoroughly dry.  Do not
contaminate food, utensils, food containers or food preparation
areas.  Remove pets and cover fishbowls before spraying.  Toxic
to bees, fish and wildlife.  Do not contaminate any body of water
or animal feeding areas.

FIRST AID

In case of poisoning call a physician immediately.  If swallowed
induce vomiting by giving 15 mL of salt in a glass of warm water. 
Administer milk or water freely and again induce vomiting until
vomit fluid is clear.  If on skin remove contaminated clothing
and wash skin immediately with soap and warm water.  If eyes are
contaminated, wash immediately with flowing water for at least 15
minutes.  Obtain medical attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

The compound inhibits cholinesterase resulting in stimulation of
the central nervous system.  The results in a sense of
"tightness" in the chest, sweating, contracted pupils, stomach
pains, vomiting and diarrhea.  The antidote is atropine sulphate
administered in large therapeutic doses repeated as necessary to
the point of tolerance.  Do not give morphine.  Watch for
pulmonary edema, which may develop in serious cases of poisoning
even after 12 hours.  At first sigh of pulmonary edema, the
patient should be placed in an oxygen tent and treated
symptomatically.

NOTICE TO BUYER.  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto.  The buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use or
handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

NOTICE TO USER.  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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